Freeway Cup Trophy goes to City Hall

Two representatives from the North Rose Hill softball team, Jeff Trager and Jean Hodgson, attended the Highlands general meeting on November 18. They came to present the Second Annual Freeway Cup Softball Tournament trophy to the Highlands neighborhood. Although keeping score wasn’t a high priority at the game, the general concensus was that the Highlands won 7-6. The North Rose Hill team generously requested an opportunity to acknowlege the win in person. 

No ordinary trophy, this one was custom made by Jean’s husband Tom—from a hubcap! The hubcap symbolizes the freeway that separates the two neighborhoods. Before 405 was built, North Rose Hill and the Highlands were connected. After 50 years, the pedestrian overpass has helped the neighborhoods to feel joined again, at least in spirit.

Bob Kamuda, captain of the Highlands team, said the softball game was so much fun that he hopes it will become an annual event. He envisions a city-wide tournament in which all 12 neighborhoods participate. 

Meet the new board, not the same as the old board

Annual elections of neighborhood association officers were held at the November 18 meeting. Ken Nash “stepped up to the plate” (speaking of softball), and volunteered to continue as President of the association. Bob Kamuda will continue as Vice President (and hopefully, softball captain!), and yours truly will continue as Secretary. 

After many years of keeping our accounts running smoothly, Julia Hungerford has decided to step down as Treasurer. Thank you Julia for all the work you’ve done filling out grant application forms,  tracking volunteer hours, and managing our bank account. We will really miss you on the board. 

John Braun, who moved to the Highlands in August, has volunteered to be Treasurer. Welcome John, to the neighborhood and the board!

Steve Hager, long-standing pillar of our neighborhood, has, happily, agreed to continue as board member at large. He will be joined by a new board member at large: Zita Gustin. Welcome Zita! Zita also participated on the Traffic Task Force.

Deadline for grant money ideas approaches

Kari Page, the City of Kirkland’s Neighborhood Services Coordinator, attended our November general meeting to tell us about the Neighborhood Connection Program, and the $25,000 in grant money that the Highlands will receive in 2005.

The purpose of the Neighborhood Connection Program is to provide neighborhoods with the resources to address neighborhood needs, strengthen the relationship between City Hall and the neighborhoods, support neighborhood associations in expanding their membership, increase awareness of the City’s neighborhood services, and build partnerships to improve Kirkland’s neighborhoods. The City Council allocates $100,000 per year ($25,000 per neighborhood) for small capital projects identified and voted on by the residents of each neighborhood. The Program cycles around the City every three years, targeting four neighborhoods per year. 
The Highlands’ last grant money was used to develop Cedar View Park. Some of the ideas suggested for the 2005 grant money include beautification and lighting of our neighborhood entrance sign, radar speed signs, new backboards at Highlands Park, decorative street lamps, lights for our kiosks, and trees to plant.

The deadline for submitting your ideas is December 15. Send in the orange card you received in the mail (or mail a note to 123 Fifth Avenue  Kirkland, Washington  98033), email Kari at kpage@ci.kirkland.wa.us, or call Kari at 425-587-3011.

Every idea will be evaluated, costed out, and responded to. Come to the January 20 meeting if you want to hear about all the ideas that were submitted, and participate in designing the ballot. The ballots will be mailed to all Highlands residents in late January or early February. 

Traffic calming proposal

The Highlands Neighborhood Traffic Task Force held its final meeting on November 10th. The group revised the trafficcalming proposal based upon comments received from the open house in October. Watch for the final proposal details in the January issue of this column.  

Meanwhile, you can help the cause of slowing down cars in the neighborhood by proudly displaying your very own “I Drive 25” magnetic car sign. It’s not for bumpers only! Call or email Noel Schoneman at 425-587-3870 for more information.

Take them, don’t leave them

It’s leaf season, and did you know that you are responsible for keeping the sidewalks, curbs, and storm drains clear of leaves in front of your house? Leaves can make sidewalks slippery and hazardous for bikes and pedestrians. Clogged storm drains can cause flooding and nuisance puddles (the kind that soak hapless pedestrians who happen to be in the wrong place when a car drives by…). 

Please check the area in front of your home and remove any leaves that have gathered there. Consider raking them instead of blowing them: it’s better exercise, and easier on everyone’s ears!

Railroad crossing improvements at last

Kari Page informed us at the neighborhood meeting that Burlington Northern will be giving the City of Kirkland several thousand dollars (the total is yet to be determined) for pedestrian improvements to the railroad crossing at the corner of NE 97th Street and 112th Avenue NE. 

Kari will provide more information and details at our January 20th meeting.  Neighbors will be asked for input and suggestions. So if you have ideas about this heavily-used, and currently perilous, crossing, please come to the meeting! 

Last but not least: www.KirklandHighlands.org

Although I don’t update it as often as I’d like to, our website is still a great resource. Find out what’s happening in the neighborhood, access meeting minutes, and link to a number of useful websites. 

To really stay informed, sign up for Highlands email. We’ll keep your address private, and we won’t inundate you with messages. To get on the list, email karen@tinyisland.com.

